May 31, 2009

Dear Senators,

Two years ago the blind and deaf communities of Oregon came to the legislators in order to have a voice in the education of Oregon’s blind and deaf children.  We knew that our students were not receiving the quality education that they deserve and are entitled to under The Individuals with Disabilities Education Act.  In the legislatures great wisdom they allowed the creation of these boards because they knew we could help resolve the problems and even make it more economical.  

Since the governor signed legislation to create those boards, our communities have been hard at work at defining the problems, asking the many stakeholders about what they thought we could do to resolve these problems and developing a master plan to start implementing solutions to create an education system for the blind and deaf that all Oregonians could be proud of.  

There were many problems that we knew existed including Oregon having a shortage of special education teachers.  This shortage of teachers allows blind children in many rural areas to only receive an hour of Braille training a week.  If your sighted child only received an hour of reading a week, would that be exceptable?  

Mobility and orientation training suffers with the same problems Braille does.  Not enough teachers to provide the training that blind students need so that they can function as well as their sighted peers.   Is this fair that a blind student is condemned to going to school in Oregon and having to wait until they are 21 to be able to qualify to get a diploma?  I think not.  This is why the blind came to you and the Department of Education to make Oregon what it should be.   

At the beginning of the session our communities were again aware that the Oregon Department of Education and the House Education Committee under Representative Sara Gelser wanted to co-locate the Oregon School for the Blind with the Oregon School for the Deaf.  For many years we have told you that this situation would not work because it hasn’t worked in other states.  Then all of a sudden HB 2834, a bill introduced to make another study of the schools was turned into a bill to eliminate the Oregon School for the Blind which sits on a very valuable piece of land and not even considering building another school on the campus where the deaf school is located.  Why?  This is what we have been told, it is too costly to educate the 31 students that travel to the school each week and live there Sunday night through Friday afternoon and then go home to their loving parents.  Why does it cost $125,000.00 each year for each of these 31 students?  Because the Department of Education and the individual school districts will not allow the over 830 other blind children that live in this state the right to make an informed choice to receive their education at the Oregon School for the Blind.  
It has been said that the Department of Education has allowed the campus to run down.  It has been said that the state of Oregon has allowed our school to loose its accreditation and it has also been said that OCB is the most restrictive environment for blind children so they must be allowed to stay in their own school districts.   

I can agree that the Department of Education has allowed the school to go into disrepair and should be held accountable for violating its responsibilities of oversight according to the deed that gave this beautiful campus to be a learning place for blind children forever.

I can agree that the Department of Education should have ensured that the school stayed accredited, so that all blind children could get the quality education that several former blind students of Oregon are now getting from the State of Washington because their parents could afford to move to that state.  
I would like to close by saying that as senators of this great state, if you vote yes on HB 2834 you will all be pulling the blind student of Oregon off of the school bus and sending them down the road and maintaining the 70% unemployment rate that the blind community has suffered from for many years.  If you vote no, you will be sending the message that 2007 legislative session did when they gave our communities a school board.  We can work together and resolve the many issues that have created a poor education system for blind Oregonians.  We can make it more effective, we can make it more economical.  Don’t shut the door on us when we came to you in good faith.  Don’t vote to violate the deed that Lynn Schore sent you information on last week.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to call.

Respectfully,

Art Stevenson 
President of the National Federation of the Blind of Oregon     
